
MEMORANDUM 

To: Chair Jaworski and Members of the 
Planning Commission 

From: Albert Frederick, Senior Planner 

Through: Jason D. Sutphin, Community Development Division Chief 
Brooke Hardin, Director of Community Development and Planning 

RE: Potential redevelopment of Northfax West 

Meeting Date: January 13, 2020 

The attached documents are inclusive of all materials for the Planning Commission work 
session on the above-referenced items, including the materials that the applicant has provided 
in advance of this meeting. This memorandum serves to provide explanation of the purpose of 
this item.  

This is a request of Northfax JV, LLC, MHI-Northfax, LLC and Brightview Senior Living 
Development, LLC for a Planning Commission informational briefing to discuss a concept 
plan for the redevelopment of parcels at the northwest corner of Fairfax Boulevard (Route 50) 
and Chain Bridge Road (Route 123). The site is bounded by properties that front on Fairfax 
Boulevard to the south, Chain Bridge Road to the east, McLean Avenue to the west and The 
Assembly neighborhood to the north. A parcel list is provided in Attachment 2.  

Meeting Date: 01/13/2020
 Agenda Item: 9b.
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